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New Delhi, March 28, 2023 

 

  

1 

 
Central board of direct taxes has extended the last of linking of AADHAAR to PAN, 

till 30 June 2023. 

Previously every person who has been allotted a PAN on or before 1 July 2017 

was required to Link their PAN (Permanent Account Number) with AADHAAR till 

31 March 2023. 
 

Consequences of not linking PAN with AADHAAR – 

-Such a person will not be eligible for a refund under the Income-tax Act 1961 in 

short “Act”, on such PAN. 

- Such a person will not eligible for interest on the due refund under the Act. 

- TDS and TCS shall be deducted/ collected at higher rates. 
 

 However, persons who are exempt from PAN-AADHAAR linking shall not face 

any consequences, person exempted includes: - 

- A person residing in specified States,  

- A non-resident as per the Act,  

- An individual who is not a citizen of India  

- An individual of the age of eighty years or more at any time during the 

previous year. 
 

* Note More than 51 crore PANs have already been linked to Aadhaar  


